
I am writing this letter to express my grave concern on Approximately 3000 people have been killed by police and 
unknown vigilantes since President Duterte came into power on 30 June. Many may amount to extrajudicial 
executions. The President has vowed that the killings will continue.

I am therefore urging the President to condemn extrajudicial executions and other unlawful killings and call on law 
enforcement officials to abide strictly by international law and standards on the use of force.

I also urge the authorities to ensure prompt, independent and impartial investigations into all reports of use of lethal
force by the police, extrajudicial executions and other unlawful killings and ensure those responsible are brought to 
justice through a fair trial process.

Lastly I should asking them to ensure that police activities are subject to independent oversight by setting up an 
independent police oversight body, protection of witnesses and enhanced transparency and accountability 
mechanisms.

Your attention on this matter would be highly appreciated.

Sincerely yours,


